Chichester Youth Association

PO Box 394
Epsom, NH 03234
www.ChichesterYouth.com

Chelsea Croteau - President Terri Lane - Vice President Mallory Drew - Treasurer Maryellen Fish - Secretary Adam Gaudreau- Member at Large

Chichester Youth Association
December 10, 2023
6:00pm @ Chichester Fire Department

Attendance: Katie Bennette, Mallory Drew, Chelsea Croteau, Terri Lane and Maryellen Fish

Approval Of The Minutes: On a motion made by Terri Lane seconded by Mallory Drew the minutes from November 12, 2023 meeting were approved with all members in favor.

Treasurer's Report: Checking account balance is \$3,946.76. Savings Account Balance is \$15,881.51. On a motion made by Terri Lane second by Katie Bennette the Treasurer's Report was approved with all members in favor.

Commissioners' Report:

- Baseball
 - Still haven't set the league meeting date yet.
- Softball
 - o Terri will find out the deadline for softball numbers.
- Soccer
 - All U10 teams have paid for tournament
 - All certificates have been handed out, but Katie needs to count how many extra beanies are needed.

Snack Shack:

- We still need to fill Snack Shack Coordinator Role
- We will solicit more feedback, think more about it and make a decision in January of February on whether or not we will continue to run the Snack Shack during

Equipment Manager:

No sweatshirt update as DeAnn was absent.

We need to take an inventory of First Aid Kits

Fundraising:

- Belmont Casino had possible openings at the end of December. Sent in Paperwork and waiting to hear back.
- CCS PTO Mom Prom is probably not going to happen this year so it shouldn't conflict with the CYA Dance.
- We need to find venue for Spring Dance, reach out to Dell-Lea
- We will discuss Field Sign Pricing at next meeting in January
- We haven't reached out to Jersey Mike's on Fort Eddy about fundraiser yet
- We will discuss Kona Ice Fundraiser in Spring
- The idea was brought up to potentially have a 50/50 for Superbowl
- Other Fundraising ideas:
 - Dairy Queen
 - NH Speedway
 - Gourmet Coffee
 - Sam's Club
 - NH Gives

Other Business:

- A motion was made by Terri Lane and Seconded by Mallory Lane to raise the registration prices (starting with Baseball/Softball in 2024) by \$10 due to rising costs of uniforms, insurance, equipment and supplies. All members were in favor.
- Merrill has not completed the work on the fields yet, but it will be done soon.
- 14 people participated in the Feedback Survey and 1 person participated in the Volunteer Survey.
 - Most people like email, FB and text for communication
- Terri Lane will find out how to update NH Secretary of State Business ID
- In May 2024 we need to submit info to the State.
- Want to change volunteer information on registration to be more clear

Adjournment: A motion was made by Terri Lane to adjourn the meeting; it was seconded by Mallory Drew with all members in favor.

The next scheduled meeting will be held on Sunday, January 14, 2024 at 6:00 at Chichester Fire Dept